TOWN OF NEW IPSWICH

BOARD OF SELECTMEN

Meeting Minutes
4/23/19

Present: David Lage, Chairman; Bert Hamill, Selectman
Absent: John Veeser, Selectman; Carlotta Pini, Town Administrator

Opening announcements: Chairman Lage announced that the Town Wide Clean-up day is
Saturday and will start at Memorial Field; Adult Recreation programs are held on Sunday

evenings at Highbridge Elementary School and Boynton Middle School and include basketball
and pickle ball,

Single family construction on a class VI Rd: Mr. Mike Maki inquired about selling lot 6-14 and
wanted to know if there are any issues with building a single family home that would be
accessible only from a class VI road. The board explained that a class VI road waiver would
need to be signed and any work on the class VI road would need selectmen's approval. Mr. Maki
also inquired why Maki Road was taken off this year's plan for reconstruction. Selectman Lage
explained that Maki Road was never on the selectmen's list for reconstruction this year. The goal
of the Board of Selectmen has been to complete the collector roads and to begin paving some of
the gravel roads which require high maintenance. Roads with few homes will be done at the end
of the paving program.

Board of Assessors: Jim Coffey was present and will confirm with Christopher Boldt, who is the
attorney representing the town in a class action suit with other towns for the methodology of tax
assessments against utility company properties, if he needs a formal approval from the town
regarding his recommendation for presentation before the scheduled court hearing on 4/30.

Jim Coffey - Jim also mentioned that there is a culvert 20-30' to the right of his driveway where
there is a blocked culvert. David will address with DPW Director.

Jim raised the issue of the home on Fox Farm that has many unregistered vehicles. David
indicated that a notice had previously been sent and a response was received, which will need to
be looked into.



Police Questionnaire — Board of Selectmen will review the survey results for the police facility
next week.

Work at the Old Town Hall has begun this week. Bert will look into the property deed to confirm
the boundaries of the property.

Bert updated the Board with the results of the Planning Board meeting this past week.

At 7:04 p.m. Selectman Lage made a motion to enter into non-public session under RSA 91-A:
3.a. Selectman Hamill seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.

The Board reconvened at 7:50 p.m.,

Selectman Lage made a motion to seal the nonpublic minutes. Selectman Hamill
seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.

The meeting adjourned at 7:52 p.m.

Non-Public Meeting — The Board went into a non-public session under RSA 91-A:3, II a.

Bernard Hamill, S¢lectman



